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are being claimed under the voucher 
(and supporting documentation for the 
vouchers) shall be made promptly 
available for review by the Approving 
Official upon request. Each project 
agreement shall bear the project num-
ber to allow the Approving Official to 
match the voucher to the cor-
responding activity. 

(d) Submission requirements. At a min-
imum, vouchers shall be submitted to 
the Approving Official on a quarterly 
basis, no later than 15 working days 
after the end of each quarter, except 
that where a State receives funds by 
electronic transfer at an annualized 
rate of one million dollars or more, 
vouchers shall be submitted on a 
monthly basis, no later than 15 work-
ing days after the end of each month. A 
final voucher shall be submitted to the 
Approving Official no later than 90 
days after the end of the fiscal year, 
and all unexpended balances shall be 
carried forward to the current fiscal 
year. 

(e) Reimbursement. (1) Failure to pro-
vide the information specified in para-
graph (b) of this section shall result in 
rejection of the voucher. 

(2) Failure to meet the deadlines 
specified in paragraph (d) of this sec-
tion may result in delayed reimburse-
ment. 

(3) Vouchers that request reimburse-
ment for projects whose project num-
bers or amounts claimed do not match 
the list of projects or exceed the esti-
mated amount of Federal funds pro-
vided under § 1200.11(e), or exceed the 
allocation of funds to a program area 
in the HS Form 217, shall be rejected, 
in whole or in part, until an amended 
list of projects and/or estimated 
amount of Federal funds and an amend-
ed HS Form 217 is submitted to and ap-
proved by the Approving Official in ac-
cordance with § 1200.32. 

§ 1200.34 Program income. 

(a) Definition. Program income means 
gross income received by the grantee 
or subgrantee directly generated by a 
program supported activity, or earned 
only as a result of the grant agreement 
during the period of time between the 
effective date of the grant award and 
the expiration date of the grant award. 

(b) Inclusions. Program income in-
cludes income from fees for services 
performed, from the use or rental of 
real or personal property acquired with 
grant funds, from the sale of commod-
ities or items fabricated under the 
grant agreement, and from payments 
of principal and interest on loans made 
with grant funds. 

(c) Exclusions. Program income does 
not include interest on grant funds, re-
bates, credits, discounts, refunds, 
taxes, special assessments, levies, 
fines, proceeds from the sale of real 
property or equipment, income from 
royalties and license fees for copy-
righted material, patents, and inven-
tions, or interest on any of these. 

(d) Use of program income. (1) Addition. 
Program income shall ordinarily be 
added to the funds committed to the 
Highway Safety Plan. Such program 
income shall be used to further the ob-
jectives of the program area under 
which it was generated. 

(2) Cost sharing or matching. Program 
income may be used to meet cost shar-
ing or matching requirements only 
upon written approval of the Approving 
Official. Such use shall not increase 
the commitment of Federal funds. 

§ 1200.35 Annual Report. 

Within 90 days after the end of the 
fiscal year, each State shall submit an 
Annual Report describing— 

(a) A general assessment of the 
State’s progress in achieving highway 
safety performance measure targets 
identified in the Highway Safety Plan; 

(b) A general description of the 
projects and activities funded and im-
plemented under the Highway Safety 
Plan; 

(c) The amount of Federal funds ex-
pended on projects from the Highway 
Safety Plan; and 

(d) How the projects funded during 
the fiscal year contributed to meeting 
the State’s highway safety targets. 
Where data becomes available, a State 
should report progress from prior year 
projects that have contributed to meet-
ing current State highway safety tar-
gets. 
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